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AS A FAMILY WE LIVE, LOVE, LEARN AND CELEBRATE WITH JESUS HOLY FAMILY 

 

There will be a newsletter next week, please read this bulletin carefully as there is 
important information and dates for your diary.  
 

 
Dates for the Diary 

July 
5th – 12-3pm Party in the Park 

10th – Welcome morning new nursery/reception parents 9.30am 
10th – Moving up day - Y6 children visiting their secondary schools 

11th- 2-3pm OPAL Family Fun afternoon  
11th- HFFA cake sale Y5/6 

16th –Y6 Production 1.30pm 
17th – Leavers’ Mass 1.15pm 

17th - Leavers Assembly 2.30pm 
18th – CANCELLED - Toddler Group 
18th – Choir Concert 9.30-10.30am 

18th – School finishes for summer holidays at 1.15pm 
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Come along to our OPAL Family Fun afternoon!  
On Friday 11th July at 2pm we would like to invite parents and carers to join us for an OPAL Family Fun 
Afternoon. This will be an opportunity for you to come and see what OPAL looks like at our school and 
engage in some OPAL play with your child – please join us! 
Once play has finished at 3pm children will return to their classroom rooms, parents will be asked to queue at the 
school gate and children will be dismissed from their classroom at 3.15pm as usual. 

 

 

Notices from the WGC Parish newsletter: 
Fr Norbert has asked us to share these important notices with you from the latest parish newsletter 
 You are welcome to join for the Cardinal’s visit to Our Lady’s – this Sunday 6th July: 

3pm – Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament & confessions with visiting priests 

4pm – Cardinal will offer catechesis – reflections on hope and time to consider his words 

5pm – Mass - this is for the whole of Hertfordshire (there will not be 6pm mass at Holy Family on this 
evening) 

 Secondary School Transfer: As we draw closer to the summer holidays, families will start 
thinking about the next stage of schooling for their children after primary school. Our local 
Catholic Secondary schools are oversubscribed meaning governors look for the Certificate of 
Catholic Practice given by the parish priest. Fr Norbert urges families to think about their weekly 
church-going as this is the main criterion for him issuing the certificate. Furthermore, parents 
who have considered Baptism and First Holy Communion for a long time and have never got 
round to it, should seek the next steps for the sake of their children. 
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  Clubs  
Please find below a summary of the clubs running each week THIS half term: 2nd June – 10th July 

 Organised by school 
3.15-4.15pm 

No charge 
Booked via Arbor & queries to school office 

Organised by external providers 
Check sign up details, times  

and prices for each club 

Mon  Rounders Club – Yr4, 5 & 6 
 Athletics Club – All KS2 ( FULL ) 
 Computer Club – Yr 1 & 2 

 Little voices Rec & KS1 – details here  
 Tetra Sports Football Club for Yr 1 & 2 – details here 

Tues  Get Running Club – Y6  My (after school) ART club for Y1-Y6  - details here to re-book 
for the 2nd half of the Summer Term  

Weds   Irish dancing for Y1-Y6  
Contact Aislinn on 07716306909 or aislinn_b@hotmail.co.uk 

 Tetra Sports Football Club for all KS2 – details here 

Thurs  Gardening Club – All KS2 ( FULL ) 
 

 

Fri  Photography club has now finished  

All clubs must be booked in advance. Please contact the school office if you have any questions. 
 01707 375518 

 

Farewell & thank you Mrs Oudnie! 

 
Last week Mrs Oudnie had her last day with Holy Family - we would like to say a huge thank you to Mrs Oudnie for 
a wonderful 10 years of dedicated service at Holy Family. Mrs Oudnie has been a cheerful and supportive 
individual in our school community and we know staff and families will miss her. Thank your Mrs Oudnie and all 
the best for your next endeavour! 

 

 

Nursery school meal price change 
 

We have been notified that there will be a price increase for nursery school meals from 1st September 2025. 

Nursery meals will increase from £2.58 to £2.61. There are no changes to KS2 meal prices at this stage. 
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